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The Passage Metrics Subgroup (Subgroup) has concluded initial tasks in the development of performance measures and standards for Pacific lamprey in the Columbia River Basin. The completed tasks include the first two components of the phased approach conceptualized by the Subgroup in the summer of 2009:
(1) Phase One: Identify potential research metrics that quantify indirect or direct effects on survival and fitness of juvenile and adult Pacific lamprey related to up- or downstream passage.

(2) Phase Two: Determine which of the above-listed metrics are measurable with scientific rigor and quantify effects of biological relevance. 

(3) Phase Three: Develop and recommend basin-wide passage standards or objectives for metrics deemed as measurable and biologically relevant in Phase Two.

The Subgroup has captured this process in the document Pacific Lamprey Passage Metrics: List of demographic, behavioral, and ecological measurements for potential use in managing Pacific lamprey populations in the Columbia River Basin. This document has since been provided to the Lamprey Technical Workgroup in its entirety, though it is important to note that it is a work in progress and will be updated as Phase Three discussions progress and new technologies become available in the changing landscape of fisheries research.
In order to move forward with the goal of developing scientifically-based recommendations for Pacific lamprey performance measures and standards, the Subgroup will solicit further participation of tribal, public, private, and academic researchers to initiate the discussions related to Phase Three. These discussions will be based on work completed to date, and will focus on how these components relate to basin-wide passage of adult and juvenile lampreys.   
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